
October 2013 January 2015 

$25 per person  

Includes one drink coupon 

Free keg beer while it lasts. 

Kansas City Region SCCA 
2014 Awards Banquet 

January 17th, 2015 

Deer Creek Golf  Club 

7000 W. 133rd Street 

Overland Park, KS  66209 

(913) 681-3100 

more details inside on p.4 

RSVP NOW!!! 
lisadkern@gmail.com 

You don’t want to miss this! 
Silent Auction proceeds to benefit Sunflower House! 

2015 MiDiv Convention 

February 6 and 7th, 2015 

Capitol Plaza Hotel 

Topeka, KS 

‘Tis the Time for Banquets and Conventions 



Commercial Ad Rates 

   Members      Non Members 

Business Card 15.00  25.00 

Quarter Page 20.00  30.00 

Half Page  40.00  50.00 

Full Page  65.00  75.00 

Prices are per issue, Banner Ads included 

YOU MUST PROVIDE ARTWORK 

Classified ads are free as they benefit our members.   

We will run an ad for three (3) months  

and request that you let us know  

if you would like it removed earlier. 

 

Contact Norma Williams 

913-262-6330, 913.233.9645 

email: kcmomwilliams@aol.com 

To Contact the SCCA National Office  

Call 1-800-770-2055 or 

Visit the website: www.scca.com 

COMMITTEE 
Jeff Bartz - 603.727.6042 
 jeffreywbartz@gmail.com 
James Cahill - 413.358.0844 
 jwracer05@yahoo.com 
Greg Cheney - 913.522.4940 
 wahooautocross@gmail.com 
Al Hermans - 816-478-2386 
 alhermans@sdc-corp.com 
Jeremy Salenius - 913.608.1648 
 jeremy.salenius@gmail.com 
 
Other KC Region Contacts 
Race Group Chairman 
Charlie Clark 816-257-7305 
Solo Group Chairman 
Al Hermans 816-478-2386    
Webmaster 
Doug Patterson and Joe Tasler 
Checkpoint Editor 
Barbara E. Garrett 
 composer1953@gmail.com 
Business Ads and News 
Reporter 
Norma Williams,  
 913-262-6330/913.233.9645 
 kcmomwilliams@aol.com 
Club Historian 
 Sharlene Smith 816-353-8922  
 
KC Region Representatives 
To Kaw Valley Race Group 
Chris Kern, 913-558-1265 
Alex Clark, Treasurer,  
 913-558-0176 
Charlie Clark, 816-257-7305 
 
 

2014 KC Region Officers 
REGIONAL EXECUTIVE  
Chris Kern - 913-558-1265 
 thefourkerns@icloud.com 

ASST REGIONAL EXECUTIVE  
Neava Ford - 913.522.9872 
 missneava@yahoo.com 

SECRETARY 
Jessica Dorn - 308.830.2257 (c) 
 Jl_dorn@hotmail.com 

TREASURER 
Paula Diehl  
 C 816-225-5100 
 pdiehl51@yahoo.com 

PAST REGIONAL EXECUTIVE 
Joe Tasler - 816-550-9007 
 joe.tasler@gmail.com  

BOARD MEMBERS 
Donna Cross—913.908.0380 
 donnarcross@gmail.com 

Al Hermans - 816.564.6176 
 alhermans@sdc-corp.com 
Mike Hill - 816-779-4562/ 
 H 816-678-3540, mikehill@fairpoint.net 

Jeremy Salenius - 913.608.1648 
 jeremy.salenius@gmail.com 
Brad Smith—913.708.4531 
 Brad.smith.kcrscca@gmail.com 
Dave Vincent—913.306.3284 
 dvincent@kc.rr.com 
2014 SOLO ADVISORY 

2014 KC Region 

Officers and Board of Directors 

Other KVRG Representatives 
Kent Prather, Asst. Chair 
Rick Taylor, Secretary 
Jesse Prather 
 
KVRG Race Officials 
Race Chair - Gary Kern, 913-515-3878 
Co Race Chair - Chris Kern 
Paddock Marshall - Chris Kern  
Chief of T & S - Sharlene Bettinger 
Asst Chief of T&S - Bruce Bettinger 
Registrar - Linda Henson, 
 816-795-8520 
Chief Instructor PDX - Jim Wheeler 
Chief Driver’s School Instructor -  
Chief Scrutineer - Michael Pearson 
Chief Starter - Adam Miller 
Chief of Pits - Bob Nowlan 
Chief of Grid - Larry Hinton 
Course Marshall -  
 Ken Ragan 913-422-5778 
Hospitality - Marla Worthington 
Chief of F&C - Chris Keith 
Worker Coordinator -  
 Char and Ken Keith, 
 KVRGRACEWORK@ATT.NET 
Chief Medical - Robert Thompson 
 

Mid-Div Contacts 
Peter Zekert, Area 6 Director 
Richard Holden, Rep to SEB 
Keith Pfaust, Executive Comm. Chmn. 
Bill Allman, Driver Licensing 
 785-267-5613(w) 785-478-3235 (h) 
Scott Bowman, Executive Steward 
 bowmansc@kjww.com Kansas City Website & Forum 

www.kcrscca.org 



Words from Chris, our RE: 

Here’s hoping everyone had a great Christmas and a safe new year. 
 
I want to get these ideas out for everyone to start thinking about! 
 
I would like to see the board form a few committees this year to 
work on the following: 
 
Ops manual\Bylaws:  
I think we need to look into updating our Ops manual as this has not been done in awhile! I also 
would like to see some changes to our Bylaws to include Electronic elections and the possibility 
of  making the treasurer and secretary positions appointed. 
 
Nominating: 
This one needs to get a early start this year! I think we need to get started now as for the first time 
in a long while we will be looking to fill both the RE and asst. RE positions plus Three or more 
board positions depending on how the numbers fall. 
  
Social: 
I would like to see this committee come up with one event per  quarter! Maybe things like another 
wine rally, go carts, picnic, getting together to watch the 24 hours of  Daytona, the Daytona 500 
Formula one, runoffs, awards banquet! 
 
Membership: 
This committee will keep track of  our current membership base and report that number to the 
board. They will also need to follow up with any weekend or temp. members to see if  we can get 
them to become full members. Some of  this information comes out of  the national office each 
week another way to get this will come from the events we have. Event chairs need to give us all 
the names! I would like to see this group work with the social committee to help come up with 
ideas to bring in new members. 
 
Archives: 
This one is going to be a big under taking as we have a lot of  history that needs to be cared for! 
 
I would like to see these committees made with one person from the board (volunteers) that will 
report back to the board at every meeting and two people from the general membership in hopes 
that we can get more people involved in our club activities! 

Chris Kern 



Kansas City Region SCCA 

2014 Awards Banquet 
January 17th, 2015 

Deer Creek Golf Club 

7000 W. 133rd Street 

Overland Park, KS  66209 

(913) 681-3100 

 Cocktails at 5:00pm 

 Dinner at 6:00pm 

 Awards Ceremony at 7:00pm 

Dress is business casual 

Silent auction proceeds to be donated in support of  

Sunflower House. 

$25 per person  

Includes one drink coupon 

Free keg beer while it lasts. 

Menu: 
Roast beef w/burgundy mushroom sauce 

Citrus marinated breast of chicken 

House salad 

Garlic mashed potatoes 

Grilled seasonal vegetables 

Dessert assortment 

RSVP by 12-31-2014 to Lisa Kern  

lisadkern@gmail.com or return  RSVP  

envelope 

Payment as cash or check payable to:   

KANSAS CITY REGION SCCA  

 

Hotels:    

TownePlace Suites  

7020 W. 133rd St, OPKS 66209, (913) 851-3100 

Regularly priced at $119, SCCA discount is $99/night.  Rooms 

have microwaves and refrigerators; free wi-fi, and complimentary 

breakfast.   

This hotel shares the same parking lot with Deer Creek Golf Club  

 

Holiday Inn Express  

7580 W. 135th St, OPKS 66209, (913) 681-8400 

Regularly priced at $124, SCCA discount is $99/night.  Rooms 

have microwaves and refrigerators; free wifi, and complimentary 

breakfast.  



December Birthdays 

1 Erik LaPrade 
2 Tim Steger 
3 Ken Keith 
 Nick Rein s of  Brad 
4 Hal Kemrite 
 Marsha Wolf 
5 Angela Brown, d of  
 Kevin & Deana 
 Ben Huerter (15) s of  
 Joseph 
7 Christopher Edmondson 
 Ryan Elcock 
 Rygh Galloway 
8 Rich Bireta 
 Jared Langenfeld 
 William Schmidt 
9 Helmut Derra 
 Cora Duncan (6) d of  
 Geoffrey & Danelle 
 Brian Haupt 
 Lenard Holsworth 
 Clint Mathews 
 Ken Scrivener 
11 Mitch Moylan (15) s of  
 Paul & Alicia 
 Frank Stone 

12 Steve Patterson 
 Laurie Sheppard 
13 Steve Roberts 
14 Erica Hill 
15 Tim Fortin 
 Natalie Ruckman (16) 
 grd of  Charlie & Norma 
 Williams 
 Charlie Smith 
16 Timothy Allen 
 Jennifer W Brown 
17 Jeff  Evans 
 Craig H Sutherland 
18 Jessica Dorn 
 Michaela Newton d of  
 Chuck & Alex Clark 
20 John Herrman 
21 Colin Gardner s of   
 Michael 
 Jeremy Utterback 
22 Kylee Timberlake grd of  
 Ken Ragan 
23 Rodney Giebel 
 Ken Snyder 
25 Janice Fisher 

26 Taylor Held 
 Melissa Holstrom 
 Char Keith 
27 Carl Hayward 
 Kevin Kopecky 
 Benjamin Wolf  s of   
 Steve & Marsha 
28 Evan Gifford s of  
 Thomas 
 Chelsea Snyder 
 Eythan Watts s of   
 Everett 
 Brian Wigfield 
29 Michael K Bell 
 Lance Hamilton 
 Emma Kirkland d of  
 Robin & Brenda 
30 Stacey Ritter 
31 Charles Davis 
 Cooper Toombs s of  
 Kelly & Kathi 
 Marty Walter 
 Marv Wolf 

19 Mike & Donna Hill - 40 years 
25 Chris & Lisa Kern - 27 years 
29 Dick & Peggy White - 50 year 

December Anniversaries 





2014: A YEAR OF ACES by Jessica Dorn 

 

FRESH FACES 
 
Chris Kern took over as our Regional Executive. He wanted to focus on events where we can get 
to know our current members and get a chance to meet our new ones. With some new events like 
the Hallo-wine-e Rally and the addition of  our members getting to share their short race videos at 
the monthly general meetings, he has set the stage for more member-focused events in the future. 
 
Neava Ford stepped in as our Assistant RE. She had a busy year representing KCR SCCA as she 
was the chairperson for the MidDiv Convention, not to mention the many other events she 
attended. 
 
We welcomed Donna Cross, Brad Smith and Dave Vincent to the Board of  Directors. Jeff  Bartz, 
James Cahill and Jeremy Salenius were voted in for Solo Advisory Committee. 
 
We also welcomed the new SCCA National President & CEO Lisa Noble. 
 
 

OFF TO THE RACES 

CLUB 
Club Racing had 1 local event this year as KVRG hosted the final round SCCA Mid States Majors 
Race August 30-31 at Heartland Park in Topeka. While there was only 1 local event, club members 
travelled across the country as they competed in the Mid-Am Series and Majors events. KCR was 
well represented in the Mid-Am Series with 10 champions and 4 podium finishers (see results 
below). 
 
Club Racing hosted the CFR School, better known as Crash and Burn School, at Heartland Park 
in Topeka on March 15. They also were vital as volunteer workers for the IMSA event at Kansas 
Speedway on June 7. 

 

 

SOLO 
Solo had 13 events this year – 9 were held at MCC and 6 were weekend double-headers at HPT in 
conjunction with Kansas Region. They started their season with a Test N Tune April 5 followed 
by the first race April 6. In addition to the autocross events, they hosted 2 Novice Schools April 
12 and July 26 at MCC, a Street Survival School May 31 at MCC, and Tire Rack Starting Line 
School June 28. 
 
Solo Nationals were held September 2-5 in Lincoln, NE. The Kansas and KCR had 48 racers 
compete at Nationals with 12 winning trophies (see results below). 



 
The annual Halloweenie event was held October 26. The event proceeds were donated to Pedal 
the Cause out of  St. Louis. There were races, costumes, grilled goodies and a silent auction to 
benefit Pedal he Cause. 
KCR Solo adopted a new class – Classic American Muscle. It was based on the National 
guidelines, even though CAM was not a National class yet. The new class created buzz and 
interest bringing out new cars to solo events. 
 
 

RALLYCROSS 
Rally Cross had 4 events this year and introduced a new site. Rally Cross kicked off  their season 
on July 19 at Thunder Valley Sand Drags in Grain Valley. Eighteen competitors came out to test 
out the new venue, which was a flatter, smoother site – making it more street car friendly.  They 
were back at Thunder Valley on August 24 and September 21. Leonard’s Farm in Garnett was the 
location of  the final event on November 2. 
 
Rally Cross Nationals were held October 4-5 at the new venue of  I-80 Speedway in Greenwood, 
NE. The KCR group had 4 competitors with 2 of  them winning trophies (see results below). 
 
 

ROAD RALLY 
Road Rally had their 2 annual rallies as well as introduced a new social rally this year. The Kansas 
Winter Rally had to be moved back to March 22 to avoid a winter storm warning. The rally was 
100 miles and had 12 cars competing. Lori Goetsch and Martin Courtois took 1st in the 
Experienced Class. Mark and Judy McCoubrie won the Beginners Class. 
 
On October 25, we introduce the Hallowine-e Rally. The gimmick, no-points rally had 20 
participants that were navigating their way to 3 local wineries for wine tasting. 
 
The eighth annual Kansas Rally Weekend was held November 8-9. The East to Easton Rally 
began Saturday with 17 teams driving the route from Lawrence to Atchison. Jack von Kaenel and 
Jim Duea won the Expert class, Albert Weaver and Marty Courtois finished first in the 
Experienced Class, and Peter Monshizadeh and Lindsay Pruitt won the Beginners Class on 
Saturday. The Kansas River Run Rally began Sunday with 8 returning teams starting in Lawrence 
and driving a scenic route with unpaved roads. Randy Gregg and Doug Patterson won the 
Experience Class, David and Aracely Tung won the Beginner’s Class. Jack von Kaenel and Jim 
Duea finished first overall for Expert Class, and Albert Weaver and Marty Courtois were first 
overall for Experienced Class. 
 
 

TIE UP THE LACES (loose ends) 
 
Mike and Donna Hill along with Chris and Annie Berg of  Topeka were invited to Fontana 



Speedway in Ontario, CA in May. They spent their time on the track testing and comparing 
different tires against Michelin’s Premier A/S tires. 
 
Jeff  Bartz was selected by SCCA National to be the face of  their marketing campaign and was 
featured in Sportscar Magazine. 
 
We celebrated the 2013 season at the Annual Awards Banquet at the American Legion on January 
18, 2014. 
 
The MidDiv Convention was held in Springfield, MO January 31 – February 2. The KCR SCCA 
was well represented as Neava Ford was the chairperson, Al Hermans and Charlie Clark hosted 
seminars, and Justin Walker was the MC for the awards banquet. 
 
Our very own Charlie Clark was awarded the 2013 John McGill Award for significant 
contribution to the Club Racing Program while at the National Convention. 
 
KCR unveiled the new live timing and scoring this summer. Competitors and spectators could 
keep track of  times by going to timing.kcrscca.org. 
 
 

CHAMPIONSHIP PLACES 
 
MID-AM SERIES 
David Vincent 2nd F500 
Mark Kirby 2nd GT2 
Mike McGinley 3rd GT2 
Larry Howard FM 
Cliff  Johnson FF 
Timothy Friest F500 
Jim Cote Jr. SRF 
Tony Giordano GT2 
Roy Lopshire GTL 
Brian Haupt EP 
Jim Wheeler AS 
Justin Walker SM 
Will Wolf IT7 
Bill Miller IT7 
 
 

SOLO NATIONALS 
Keith Lamming CAM-C (T) 1st Place 
Mark Hill STU (T) 2nd Place 
Lance Hamilton CAM-C (T) 3rd Place 
Donna Hill HSL (T) 3rd Place 



Jared Langenfeld KM (T) 4th Place 
Jeremy Salenius STF (T) 7th Place 
Craig Wilcox STX (T) 8th Place 
Shawn Hill KM (T) 8th Place 
James King AS 17th Place 
Frank Finks CS 46th Place 
Larry Barry DS 23rd Place 
Jeff  Bartz GS 14th Place 
Greg Cheney GS 22nd Place 
John Herrman GS 25th Place 
Mike Hill HS 11th Place 
Dan Wheeler ESR 4th Place 
Doug Hitchcock STX 41st Place 
Bob Buxbaum STX 44th Place 
Chuck Wilson STX 50th Place 
Kent Edmondson STX 57th Place 
Sonja Hitchcock STX 63rd Place 
Jessica Dorn STFL 3rd Place 
Al Hermans CP 17th Place 
Charlie Clark CP 36th Place 
Dick Berger CP 41st Place 
Darren Crozier FP 13th Place 
Jake Diehl SM 15th Place 
Todd Wayman SM 16th Place 
Paula Diehl SML 7th Place 
Bob Qualkenbush CM 13th Place 
Vern Maxey CM 17th Place 
Tony Giordano EM 13th Place 
Brad Smith FM 25th Place 
Bill Schmidt KM 32nd Place 
Janet Schmidt KML 6th Place 
 
 

RALLY CROSS NATIONALS 
Mark Hill Stock AWD (T) 4th Place 
Mark Macoubrie Prepared AWD (T) 4th Place 
J Douglas Patterson Prepared FWD 9th Place 
Jeremy Salenius Prepared FWD 12th Place 



Yakety Yak… 

Dear Mom: 

 Congratulations to Jeff  and Laura Bartz on the birth of  their first child.  
Lillian Bartz was born on November 13, 2014 at 3:01.  She weighed in at 7 lb 
14 oz and was 20” long.  The happy family reside in Overland Park, KS. 

 The year 2014 was the first year that Paula Diehl decided to show 
buckskin horses rather than palomino horses as she has done for the past eight 
years.  She purchased Justa Gold Bars, a 12 year gelding, who had been in 
pasture for the past two years.  Previously he had been shown with only limited success.  
Purchased in April, she took him to the American Buckskin Registry Association World Show in 

KCR Karting & Shenanigans 

The race season was over. The cones were picked up from Halloweenie, and we stopped at a bar 
for a celebratory drink. A pirate, a crazy chocolatier and a Wonka bar walk into a bar….yep, that 
was us! 

After a couple weeks of  restoring the Mini to a more “comfortable” ride – replacing the extremely 
stiff  shocks with the more forgiving ones and adding in the cushioned, reclining seats – he was 
already talking about what was next. Maybe an exhaust. Definitely a tune. Maybe lighter wheels. I 
had less than 3 weeks of  non-race talk. For me it was a needed vacation. For Jeremy it was torture. 

He wasn’t the only one with an itch for racing. Whispers were turning in to grumbling. The words 
on the forum were put into action and a date was set. KCR Karting & Shenanigans would begin 
on a Wednesday night in December at Sadler’s. We came in like pros, bringing our own helmets, 
neck braces and cameras. 

A much larger group showed up than I could have imagined – a total of  14 members and friends. 
And of  course it couldn’t be “just for fun” – a scoring index was created and results were tallied. 
Other than the much welcomed camaraderie that the group provides, there was also some notable 
moments. Brad Smith forewarned me that he was going to “throw me into the wall” and within 
the first few laps of  race 1, he did just that – no mercy. Jennifer Brown had two huge wrecks – 
one with James Cahill that cost them a whole lap of  downtime and one with Jeremy Salenius 
where the steering wheel came out a little bent. 

The party wasn’t over just because the karting was done. We gathered at The Other Place for a 
bite to eat and a drink.  Even though I thought I needed a break from racing, karting was just 
what I needed to pull me out of  the winter blues – I guess I missed racing more than I expected. 
We will be back at Sadler's Wednesday, January 14 at 7:00 pm. Watch the forum or Facebook for 
any updates. 

By Jessica Dorn 



July.  At that show, they were crowned World Champions in Hunter Under Saddle, Hunt Seat 
Equitation, Showmanship and Reserve in Horsemanship.  On the basis of  these wins, they were 
invited to the Color Breed Congress held in November in Tulsa, OK.  This is an invitation only 
event, welcoming Buckskin, Palomino, Pinto and Appaloosa horses.  After competing for a week, 
Paula and “JB” came home with a Championship in Hunter Under Saddle and a Reserve in Hunt 
Seat Equitation, also winning the Snaffle Bit Association Championship. 

 On December 7th Charlie & Mom Williams attended “Clara’s Dream and a Holiday Musical 
Revue” at the Blue Valley North High School.  This was the 10th anniversary show for the Miller 
Marley Youth Ballet.  Performing in the Kingdom of  the Sweets was their granddaughter, Isabella 
Williams.  She was a beautiful angel and did a wonderful job.  Isabella is the daughter of  Keith & 
Cheryl. 

 Dave Vincent has a new “toy”.  He recently purchased a 1987 Porsche 944S, which he plans 
on using as  his street car. 

 Dave & Elisabeth Vincent entertained their son and family from Chicago, IL over the 
holidays.  Son Andy, his wife Megan, and the darling granddaughter Amelia spent 1 week in 
Leavenworth.  Amelia, who is 1 year old was sure spoiled by the time they went home according 
to Grandpa.  He said she didn’t even have to walk anywhere since someone was holding her all the 
time. 

 Charlie & Sharlene Smith & the two puppies, Ginger & Pepper drove to Allen, Texas to 
spend New Years with their cousins Diana & Vaughn Corban.  They spent 4 days visiting with 
several relatives.  Grandson, Hayden Smith spent New Years Eve day & night with them and then 
Grandson Hunter Smith spent News Year Day & night with them.  Hunter had been playing in a 
basketball tournament.  Also visiting were the Corban’s daughter & her family which included 
their daughter, 2 year old Lily.  Sharlene said the two puppies were great travelers, they spent most 
of  the travel time napping. 

 Our condolence to the family of  John Muller, a former KCR member. John, 64, passed 
away unexpectedly November 5, 2014 at his home in Marina del Rey, CA.  John spent many years 
collecting, restoring & racing vintage automobiles. 

 Our condolence to the family of  Dean Manion.  Dean died December 24, 2014 at the 
Shawnee Mission Medical Center. He lived in Grain Valley, MO and had raced a MGB a few years 
ago.  He was 65 years old and was battling cancer. 

 don’t look back…… 

See p. 6 for details! 



January Birthdays 

1 Tammy Johnson 
 Megan Lee  d of   Paula 
 Keith Moody 
2 Vladimir Grebenyuk 
 Christopher Keith 
 Brianna Moylan  (13) d of  

Paul & Alicia 
5 Nicholas Allen  (17) s of  

Timothy & Janice 
 Sue Edmondson 
6 Isaiah Cubit 3 s of  Wayne 
 Chris Stevens 
 Angelo Trozzolo 
7 Finn Mallinen (13) s of   

Michael & Elizabeth 
 Jordan Whitney  s of  Jason 

& Tiffany 
8 Cole Helbert  s of  Cliff  & 

Tammy Johnson 
9 Ellen Wolf 

11 Vern Maxey 
 Kittie McNamara 
 Indigo Williams (3) d of  

Brian & Jennifer 
12 Ryan Busse 
14 Allen Newcomb 
15 Bob Dimond 
16 Jessica Gray 
 Brandy Moody 
17 Justin Kaeberle 
18 Michael Staub 
 James Wiest 
19 Joshua Melvin Amelunke 
 Mason Klenklen 
20 Cooper Allen  s of  James 

& Michelle 
 Jeff  McCormick 
 Stefan Serrano grs of  Bri-

an & Bonnie Haupt 
22 Jennifer Williams 

23 Jordan Hill s of  Erica 
 Lorena Irvine 
 Stefan Cronin Sooter 
25 Corey Griot 
 Chance Kern (17) s of  

Chris & Lisa 
26 Edward Nicholson 
27 Andrew Edmondson 
28 Bruce Campbell Jackson Jr 
 Thomas Moore Jr 
31 Vaughn Gode 

3 Buzz & Janice Fisher - 34 years 
6 Butch & Joan Trozzolo - 42 years  

January Anniversaries 







KCR Recipe Corner 

WREATH  COOKIES 
½ cup oleo  1½ tsp green food coloring 
30 marshmallows 3½ cup corn flakes ½ tsp vanilla 
Melt oleo & marshmallows.  Add vanilla & green food coloring. 
Mix well – add corn flakes.  Drop by greased teaspoon on waxed 
paper.  Shape into wreaths.  Add red hots. 
 
 
JELLO  COOKIES 
1 cup sugar 3 oz box jello 2 eggs 
¾ cup shortening-part needs to be butter 
Cream above items together. 
Stir in:3 cups flour 1 tsp baking powder ½ tsp salt  Roll – cut out –back at 375 degrees – 5 to 8 minutes 
 
 
NO  BAKE  COOKIES 
First part   Second part 
3 cups instant oats 3 tbsp cocoa 
1 cup chopped nuts 2 cups sugar 
1 cup coconut  ½ cup milk 

1 tsp vanilla 
1 stick oleo 

Bring second part to rolling boil & cook ½ minute.  Pour over first part.  Mix thoroughly & drop by tsp on wax paper. 

UPCOMING EVENTS ON THE KC REGION CALENDAR 

Jan 6 6 pm Solo Advisory Committee Meeting, ALP Auxiliary Room 

Jan 6 7:30 pm General Meeting, ALP 

Jan 17 5 pm Awards Banquet, Deer Creek Golf Club, 7000 W. 133rd St., 

  Overland Park, KS 66209 913.681.3100 

Jan 22 7:30pm ALP Auxiliary Room 

Jan 29 7:pm KC Board of Directors Meeting, ALP Auxiliary Room 

Feb 3 6 pm Solo Advisory Committee Meeting, ALP Auxiliary Room 

Feb 3 7:30 pm General Meeting, ALP 

Feb. 6-7  2015 MiDiv Convention, Capitol Plaza Hotel, Topeka, KS  

  Reservations  for more information, please see p. 6 inside 

www.kcrscca.org 

Kansas City Region’s on-line resource for information, 

Online event registrations, updates, results and other fun stuff! 
CHECKPOINT IS THE OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE Kansas City Region Sports Car Club of America. Any opinion expressed is that of the authors and is not necessarily the opinion of the members of the Region, 

its officers or the CHECKPOINT staff. By publishing advertising in CHECKPOINT the Kansas City Region does not endorse the products of service advertised. Permission to reprint all artwork, photographs and articles 

published in CHECKPOINT is given to all SCCA regional publications and to SCCA’s Sports Car Magazine, provided full credit is given to the author, CHECKPOINT and the Kansas City Region SCCA. Deadline for 

submission to CHECKPOINT is the selected General Meeting date. 

2015 MiDiv Convention 

February 6 and 7th, 2015 

Capitol Plaza Hotel 

Topeka, KS 


